ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

For May 16, 2015
President Mitch Hulburt called the meeting to order at 10:00.  Attending trustees were: Treasurer Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Secretary Phil DeLeo, and Springy Yamasaki.

Rules of Decorum:  Mitch asked all attendees to observe the rules of order, and reminded members to stand when addressing the board and give their name and address plainly for the record, prior to making a comment or asking a question.

Approval of Minutes of May 17, 2014 Annual Meeting – Mitch offered a few minutes for everyone to read the minutes of last year’s annual meeting.  He then called for a motion to approve the minutes.  Brian Schwary made a motion to approve the minutes, and Jack Yarbrough seconded that motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.  

Approval of Treasurer’s Report - Mitch asked Treasurer Michael Fredrick-Martinez to present the treasurer’s report.  She explained the year’s largest expenditures, and reported an ending fund balance of $6,752.20.  Mitch called for a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Jack Yarbrough made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report.  Brian Schwary seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.

Mitch had the members of the board introduce themselves.  He then explained that are some vacancies on the board and we need more volunteers.  Mitch also gave special recognition to Rich Thompson for tracking and distributing key fobs, and to Peg Stecky for her years of handling the clubhouse rentals.  
Mitch reviewed a list of park board accomplishments over the past year.  They include:


Pea gravel in the swing set area.

Repaired boat launch. 

Trimmed trees and shrubs.

Installed dog clean-up stations.

General park maintenance.

Mitch then went over the list of projects needing to be completed, such as:


Mounting security cameras to catch vandals.

Adding more lights in the park to deter vandals.
 
Better locking system for restrooms to prevent vandalism.

Brian Schwary we permanently lock the restroom doors, and install porta-potties in the park. 

Someone asked: “If we catch vandals, can we prosecute?”  The answer is yes.  We can prosecute and/or hold their parents accountable for the damages costs, to include a lien on their property, if necessary. But first, we have to catch the vandals. 
Brian Schwary made a motion to invite a city representative to our annual meeting next year. Brent Yaras seconded the motion, but, after some discussion about whether or not a city official could do anything to reduce or prevent vandalism in our park, the motion failed in a vote of the members.
Chris Shanks stated he is a volunteer fire fighter now living near the park.  He stated because there are t least two fire fighters living on the island, we need to petition the East Pierce Fire and Rescue department to NOT close down the fire station and remove the fire truck housed on Aqua Drive.  

Mitch announced that the annual island-wide garage sale is scheduled for June 6th and 7th.
Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 11:00.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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